CCKC Board Meeting Minutes September 9, 2019

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Mark Delcase, Dan Christiansen, Andy Hiller, Stan Raciak, Sergio Pappa, George Broecker and Pete Monaghan. Rebecca Paukner and Scott Jackson were excused.

After last month's meeting, Bob VonCloedt resigned as vice president. Wayne Sutter resigned as head RO of the shotgun range. Paul Coleman nominated Stan Raciak to replace Bob VonCloedt as VP and Denny Hartmann to replace Wayne Sutter as head RO. Larry Mills was also nominated to serve the remainder of Stan Raciak's term on the board. The board approved this with 1 vote opposed.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the August meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Good News. At the end of August we are up 5K from last year. The investment dividends and expenses were not included in the P&L's. The fiscal year ended June 30. The CPA will be preparing our taxes.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak: Business is still slow. Still short on RO's. The range will have to close on days they can't fill the vacancies. We may be forced to close Fridays next year. Still looking for a cashier.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: Everything is good. We are having a match this weekend.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: Business is picking up a little. Crossbow shooting is gaining interest. The word is getting out regarding crossbow shooting availability. Looking at targets especially for crossbow. Don is working on new targets. The woods walk is still closed even though the water level is lower.

SHOTGUN:

Denny Hartmann: Things are going great. Everything is settling down. The past Sunday was the best day of the year so far. The past two Sundays have been real good. We added five new RO's. The wall is being worked on.

Rob Conrad (Central Falcon coach) came in with a brush hog and cleared around the skeet range. Plans for renovating the skeet range are being discussed. The high school is planning to shoot there in the near future. Denny and Bill Pierantoni have been handling the grass cutting duties (thank you Bill) Everyone has been pitching in.

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christiansen: Everything is still the same. We are getting more shooters at the 22 range. Interest in the 22 range seems to be bringing in new shooters as well as families. Dan would still like to put a roof over the 22 range. Canvas canopies could be a possibility. Target are a bit beat up.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We're doing ok. We had a NCOW match August 30th. We had 8 shooters. Last weekend we had a Cowboy match with 29 shooters. The range is in good shape and the grass has been cut. There was a BSA shoot on August 24th. The road has been cleared by Paul Coleman and now needs to be maintained. Rob Conrad may be able to help. George has asked our lawn service to help out with maintain the brush on the road.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none

OLD BUSINESS:

As a result of the August BSA we signed up 3 new members and a new RO.

Scott Jackson has been working with Bass Pro shop on rifle merit badges for the scouts. This is helping to promote our club.

Does anyone have any connection to 4h? We currently have relationships with the Naval cadets, BSA, the Young Marines and the Central Falcons.

The beaver dam is at it's lowest level of the year. Now we need to install a beaver proof culvert. Paul Coleman will look into this further.

NEW BUSINESS:

None

There was a motion to adjourn made by Stan Raciak. 2nd by Denny Hartmann. The motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary